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ICR Change Request Justification 

The USEER survey was developed to allow energy-related employment to be assigned by 
primary value chain activity, including research and development; manufacturing; sales and 
distribution; installation, repair and maintenance; and professional services. It also provides 
insight on workforce demographics and employers’ ability to recruit qualified workers.
The data collected is used by industry, training organizations, community colleges, job seekers, 
federal agencies and other stakeholders to better inform the workforce development system by 
highlighting changes in the industry that are driving demand for workers. The data also informs 
energy economic development planning activities at the local, state and regional levels by 
providing a more detailed assessment of energy jobs, as well as the changing energy landscape 
and how such changes influence labor markets.

 The collection was approved on 1/12/2022. The collection instrument was recently revised to 
make improvements to the survey based on OMB guidelines. The majority of changes are 
Census recommendations, mostly based on their interactions with OMB. These changes will not 
impact completion time, therefore no burden changes will occur


